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DRAFT FOR DISCUSSION – DOES NOT CONSTITUTE FORMAL OFFER UNTIL SIGNED BY DHB CHIEF EXECUTIVE 

LETTER OF UNDERSTANDING – WEEKEND PENAL RATES FOR LABORATORY STAFF – COVID-19 PANDEMIC 

In recognition of the unprecedented pressures from the global coronavirus pandemic, and the impact these 

are having, and have the potential to have, on the expectations around Laboratory testing, the Waitemata 

District Health Board (DHB) agrees to operate the following arrangements around the remuneration of 

ordinary weekend work by PSA members who are Laboratory Scientists, Technicians, Assistants, or 

Mortuary Technicians. 

The purpose of these arrangements is to ensure employees working part of their ordinary hours (i.e. not 

overtime) on a weekend are paid no less than their colleagues. 

1. The weekend penal rate payable in accordance with clause 2.2.3(a) of the PSA – Auckland Region

DHBs Allied, Public Health & Technical MECA (the MECA) will be amended to provide that from

Midnight Friday/Saturday to 0800 hours Saturday, those staff who work on shifts that span these

hours shall be paid at T1 for all hours worked.

2. This arrangement will come into effect on 14 April 2020 and continue until the current MECA is

replaced by a new agreement.

Signed 

Dr Dale Bramley Ashok Shankar 

Chief Executive National Health Organiser 

Waitemata District Health Board NZ Public Service Association 
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